

Fareast Mercantile Co. Ltd - Nigeria

Forging partnerships built on trust and commitment

WebMerchandizer

User Manual

November 2019 v1.0



Table of Contents

Chapter 1	1
About this User Guide	1
Definitions	1
Audience	2
Documentation Conversion	2
Documentation Feedback	2
Chapter 2	3
WebMerchandizer	3
Chapter 3	4
Login to WebMerchandizer	4
Chapter 4	7
Manage Masters	7
Working with Product Master	7
View Product List	8
Edit Product Details	- 10
Working with Customer Master	- 12
View Customer List	- 12
Edit Customer Details	- 14
Working with Price List Master	- 16
View Price List details	- 16
Edit Price List Details	- 18
Customer Mapping	- 19
Mapping the customer to Merchandizer	- 19
View Customer Mapping Details	- 22
Edit Customer Mapping Details	- 23
Chapter 5	- 25
Manage Transactions	- 25
Manage Journey Plan	- 25
Create Journey Plan	- 26
View Journey Plan	- 28
Edit Journey Plan	- 30
Manage Scheme	- 32
Create Scheme	- 32
View Scheme	- 35
Edit Scheme	- 37
Manage Artifact	- 39
Create Artifact	- 39
View Artifact List	- 41
Edit Artifact Details	- 42
Chapter 6	- 45
Manage Reports	- 45
Generate Share of Shelf Report	- 45
Generate RSP/SP Report	- 48
Generate Product Stock Report	- 50
r	

Generate Promotion Report	52
Generate Product Sale Report	54
Generate Journey Tracker Report	56
Chapter 7	59
Manage Settings	59
Update Settings	59
Manage User Setup	63
Create User	63
View User List	66
Edit User Details	67
Manage Tab Setup	69
Create Tab to Merchandizer	69
View Tab Details	72
Edit Tab Details	74
Send Mail	75
Chapter 8	78
Logout of WebMerchandizer	78
Chapter 9	79
Update Profile Photo	79
Chapter 10	81
Change Password	81
Chapter 11	83
Admin Rights	83

Document Control

Change Record

Date	Author Vision		Change Request	
	Sharmila v		First Draft	

Reviewers

Name	Position	Signature
Mothilal Kesavan	Consultant	

Approvers

Name	Designation	Signature
Mothilal Kesavan	Consultant	



1.1. About this User Guide

This guide is indented for the business owners who want to track the management information system in the organization.

The following are explained in details:

- Login to Merchandizer: Helps you to login to WebMerchandizer application. For more information see "Login to WebMerchandizer" on page 4
- Manage Masters: Helps you to manage the master information of the data used in the application. For more information, see "Manage Masters" on page 7
- **Manage Transaction:** Helps you manage the perform the transaction in WebMerchandizer application. For more information, see "*Manage Transactions*" on page 25
- Manage Reports: Helps you to generate the report for the sale order, invoice, BDE list and collection report. For more information, see "Manage Reports" on page 45
- Manage Settings: Helps you to set the application, user, and tab set up. For more information see
- Log out of Merchandizer: Helps you to log out of the application. For more information, see "Logout of WebMerchandizer" on page 78

1.1.1. Definitions

The following is the list of the definition used in this document:

Terms	Definition
LGA	Local Government Authority
RSP	Retail Sale Price
SP	Sale Price





This guide is indented for the key stakeholders responsible in the organization to perform the following:

1.1.3. Documentation Conversion

Elements	Conversions
Italic	Indicates image caption and cross-reference
	Indicates processes to perform with care
Bold	Indicates graphical user interface elements associated with an action or terms defined in text or glossary.
Blue Text	Indicates Hyper link

1.1.4. Documentation Feedback

Documentation support is available through the Kaladi Consulting Services. If you are a customer with an active support contract, or covered under warranty, and need pre and post-sales technical support, you can access our online tools or mail us at support@kaladi.in.

Our address for contact is:				
Contact address	Team WebMerchandizer			
	Kaladi Consulting Services			
	No: 11, first floor, Damodaran Street,			
	T.Nagar			
	Chennai – 17			
Phone	91-44-24342664/5			
E-mail	corp@kaladi.in			
Website	www.kaladi.in			





2.1. WebMerchandizer

In WebMerchandizer application, the master data is fetched from ERP (Enterprise Resource Planning) application and displays the data on the mMerchandizer screen. The WebMerchandizer acts as a intermediate to collect the information from ERP and sent to mMerchandizer (Mobile Application). The WebMerchandizer application also receives the data from the mMerchandizer and sent it to ERP application.

The Merchandizers in Fareast Mercantile Co Ltd (FMCL) using mobile application has to update the work performance in the mMerchandizer application which is tracked and monitored by the top management through WebMerchandizer application.

The merchandizer responsibility is to plan and develop the merchandizer strategies and analyze the sales figure. The merchandizer also capture the customer's reactions and market trends to anticipate the product needs.





3.1. Login to WebMerchandizer

In this section, you can understand how to access the WebMerchandizer application with your login credentials. You can login to the application portal using the given email ID and password. The application is restricted to a specific user who can access the application in the organization.



User ID and password is unique for every user.

To login to the application, do the following:

1. Enter the application URL in the web browser. The WebMerchandizer login screen appears as shown in the image.

WebMe	erchandizer
	SIGN IN
	admin@fmcl.com
	a
	LOG IN
	L.

Figure 1: WebMerchandizer Login

1. Enter your Email ID which is registered as a user credentials in the Email ID text box.



Based on the Email ID you enter, you can view the menu based on the rights and privileges for the user gets appended.

2. Enter the unique password linked with the Email ID in the **Password** test box.





3. Select the company name form the **Select Company** drop-down list.



Based on the company name you select, the company logo and the application name gets updated. All the data related to the selected company gets appended in the application.

If you try to login without selecting the company name. An error message appears as shown in the image.



Figure 2: Error Message to Select the Company Name

4. Click LOG IN. The DASHBOARD appears as shown in the image.





 If the password or the Email ID you entered does not match. An alert message appears as shown in the image.



Figure 3: Incorrect User ID or Password

Click Login Again and enter your correct credentials.

You have successfully logged in to the WebMerchandizer application.



Þ



4.1. Manage Masters

The master data in WebMerchandizer is primarily used to perform administrative tasks where you can create and manage the master data received from the ERP. The application masters collect the data from ERP and send the data to mMerchandizer application for the merchandizer. The merchandizer can sync the master data to the tab and use the application with the required data.

The user with administrative privileges can manage the following masters in WebMerchandizer:

- Product: Helps you to manage the product details with the description and the product group. You can also capture the category details for the product. For more information see "Working with Product Master" on page 7.
- Customer: Helps you to manage the customer details with the payment terms. You can also add multiple shipping address for a customer. For more information see "Working with Customer Master" on page 12.
- Price List: Helps you to view the price list name with the set of products and defined price. You can set the effective start and end date for the price list. For more information see "Working with Price List Master" on page 16.
- Customer Mapping:

4.1.1. Working with Product Master

In this section, you can understand how to view the list of products available with the description of the product. You can also edit the product details and the application allows you to add the category details s for that particular product.

The following features are explained in details:

- "View Product List" on page 8
- "Edit Product Details" on page 10





4.1.1.1. View Product List

In this section, you can understand how to view the list of products and the product details.

To view the list of products, do the following:

1. Login to WebMerchandizer application. The Welcome screen appears as shown in the image.



Figure 1: WebMerchandizer Welcome

2. On the screen, click 👼 🕢 icon. The menu appears as shown in the image.



Figure 2: WebMerchandizer Menu





3.	Click MASTERS > Products	The PRODUCT DETAILS screen a	ppears as shown in the image

= 🗑	Terrar Resolution (s. 1.64 - Papers				WebMe	rchan	dizer				ء 🚯
					PRODUC	CT DET	TAILS				
Show 10	 entries 									Search:	
Edit	Product Name	Product Code	Product Type	Image	Long Description	Batch	Division Code	Division	Principal Code	Principal	Brand Cod
Ø	Product Name	FG0001	FG				1212100100	NON FOOD	1212130100	1&1	12121301(
8	Product Name	FG0002	FG				1212100100	NON FOOD	1212130100	181	12121301
ß	Product Name	FMMNLS0013	FG				1212100100	NON FOOD	1212161100	LOREAL-MNY	121216110
6	Product Name	FMMNLS0073	FG				1212100100	NON FOOD	1212161100	LOREAL-MNY	12121611(
Ø	Product Name	FMMNLS0083	FG				1212100100	NON FOOD	1212161100	LOREAL-MNY	12121611(
8	Product Name	FDORIPM003	FG				1111100100	FOOD	1111110100	ORIENTAL	111111010
Ø	Product Name	FMSMBL001	FG				1212100100	NON FOOD	1212159100	SUPERMAX	12121591(
6	Product Name	FDPZCAS001	FG				1111100100	FOOD	1112142100	PZ CUSSON(TT) (PRN)	11121421(
8	Product Name	FDPHAIF004	FG				1111100100	FOOD	1112147100	PHARAON	11121471(
8	Product Name	ALDISSP023	FG				1111100100	FOOD	1411102100	DISTELL	14111021:
Showing 1	1 to 10 of 181 entrie	DS						Previous	1 2 3	4 5 19	• Next

Figure 3: Product Details



Scroll right to view the hidden fields in the screen. The products details screen displays the product list based on the product code for the first 10 products. You can use the page navigation to view the next set of products, click **Next** or click the page number to view the next set of product. The page navigation is on the right down corner of the screen as highlighted.

- 4. On the screen, you can view the following:
 - Show 10 entries: Click the drop-down arrow to set the number of products you want to display on the summary table.
 - Search: Enter the search parameter on the text box to display the search result on the summary table.
 - Edit: Click icon to edit the product details and add category details.
 - **Product Name**: Displays the product name.
 - **Product Code**: Displays the unique code for the product.
 - **Product Type**: Displays the type of the product.
 - **Image**: Displays the product image name and image type.



Displays only when the product image is attached in the product details.





- **Long Description**: Displays a long description about the product.
- Batch: Displays if the product is under batch control or not.
- Division Code: Displays an unique identification number for the product division.
- **Division**: Displays the division name for the product.
- Principal Code: Displays the unique identification number for the product principal.
- **Principal**: Displays the principal name for the product.
- **Brand Code**: Displays the unique identification number for the product brand.
- **Brand**: Displays the brand name for the product.
- **Category Code:** Displays the unique identification number for the product category.
- **Category**: Displays the product category name.
- **Sub-Category Code**: Displays the unique identification number for the product sub-category
- **Sub-Category Code**: Displays the sub-category name.
- Showing 1 to 10 of 327 entries: Displays the number of products get displayed out of total products.

4.1.1.2. Edit Product Details

In this section, you can understand how to edit the product details. The product details gets appended from the ERP. You can edit only the sub-category name. You can also view and modify the product image.

To edit the product details, do the following:





1. On the Product Details screen, click *click* icon corresponding to the product name you want to edit. The PTODUCTS screen appears as shown in the image.

	WebMerchandizer					
		PR	ODUCTS			
Product Detail				Category Detail		
	Code	Name	Туре	Division Pri	ncipal	
	FG0002	LISTERINE FRESHBURST 24X500ML	FG	NON FOOD J	6. J	
	Description			Brand		
	LISTERINE FRESH	IBURST 24X500ML		LISTERINE		
Choose File No en	Status	Batch	UOM	Item Category Ite	m Sub-Category	
				Oral Care		
		Save	Cancel			

Figure 4: Product_Edit

- 2. By default, Product details get fetched from the ERP. You can modify or add only the sub-category name.
- 3. Click Choose File to change the image.
- 4. Click **SAVE**. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.



Figure 5: Confirmation to Save the Product details

- 5. Click **YES** to save the product details.
 - If you want to exit without saving the details, click CANCEL. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.



Figure 6: Confirmation to cancel the product update

Click **YES** to cancel the update.



4.1.2. Working with Customer Master

In this section, you can understand how to view the list of customers and add the shipping details to the customer. You can also edit the customer details based on your need.

The following are explained in details:

- "View Customer List" on page 12
- "Edit Customer Details" on page 14

4.1.2.1. View Customer List

To view the list of products, do the following:

1. Login to WebMerchandizer application. The Welcome screen appears as shown in the image.



Figure 7: WebMerchandizer Welcome

2. On the screen, click 👼 🕢 icon. The menu appears as shown in the image.



Figure 8: WebMerchandizer Menu





3. Click MASTERS > Customers. The CUSTOMER DETAILS screen appears as shown in the image.

	and Managarth Co. (A) - Imports	WebMerchandizer						۹
		CUSTOMER	DETAILS					
now 10	entries					Sei	arch:	
Edit	Customer Name	Customer Code	Customer Type	Status	Images	Mobile Number	Email	
8	FIRE WORKS	FIRE WORKS	ORGANIZATION	Active				
8	ZOTAK NIGERIA LIMITED	ZOTAK NIGERIA LIMITED	ORGANIZATION	Active				
Ø	EMMY MORE ELECTRICALS	EMMY MORE ELECTRICALS	ORGANIZATION	Active				
Ø	INFINIMART SUPERMARKET	INFINIMART SUPERMARKET	ORGANIZATION	Active				
8	WORLD CLASS SUPERSTORES	WORLD CLASS SUPERSTORES	ORGANIZATION	Active				
Ø	OLUWA-ALANU ELECTRONICS	OLUWA-ALANU ELECTRONICS	ORGANIZATION	Active				
Ø	JEWACO NIG LTD	JEWACO NIG LTD	ORGANIZATION	Active				
8	Gentec Electronics and General Enterprises	Gentec Electronics and General Enterprises	ORGANIZATION	Active			anurag.tiwari@	9fmclgrp.com
Ø	O.T. OLIVE NIG LTD	O.T. OLIVE NIG LTD	ORGANIZATION	Active				
Ø	DOUBLE T VENTURES	DOUBLE T VENTURES	ORGANIZATION	Active				
howing :	L to 10 of 4,699 entries	DOUBLE I VENIORES	ORGANIZATION	Previou	is 1	2 3 4	5 470	D N

Figure 9: Customer Details



Scroll right to view the hidden fields in the screen. The customer details screen displays the price list based on the customer code for the first 10 customer. You can use the page navigation to view the next set of list, click **Next** or click the page number to view the next set of list. The page navigation is on the right down corner of the screen as highlighted.

- 4. On the screen, you can view the following:
 - Show 10 entries: Click the drop-down arrow to set the list of customer details to display on the summary table.
 - Search: Enter the search parameter on the text box to display the search result on the summary table.
 - Edit: Click 📝 icon to edit the customer details and add the shipping details.
 - **Customer Name**: Displays the name of the customer.
 - **Customer Code**: Displays the code for the customer.
 - **Customer Type**: Displays the type of customer.
 - **Status**: Displays the status of the customer.
 - **Images**: Displays the image file name.
 - Mobile Number: Displays the customer mobile number
 - **Email**: Displays the email ID of the contact person.





- Address 1: Displays the customer address, line one details.
- Address 2: Displays the customer address from the line two.
- Address 3: Displays the customer address from the line three.
- **Contact Person**: Displays the contact person name.
- **Latitude**: Displays the latitude value for the customer address.
- **Longitude**: Displays the longitude value for the customer address.
- **Price List**: Displays the price list which is assigned to the customer.
- **Price Discount**: Displays the discounted price for the products (If any).
- **Credit Term**: Displays the credit term accepted for the customer.
- **Payment Term**: Displays the payment term accepted for the customer.
- **Location**: Displays the customer location.
- **LGA**: Displays the name of the Local Government Authority.
- **City**: Displays the customer city.
- **State**: Displays the state name.
- **Region**: Displays the region name.
- **Customer Group**: Displays the customer group.dx3
- Showing 1 to 10 of 327 entries: Displays the number of customer get displayed out of total customer list.

4.1.2.2. Edit Customer Details

In this section, you can understand how to view the customer details in a detailed view.

To edit the customer details, do the following:





 On the Customer Details screen, click icon corresponding to the customer name you want to edit. The CUSTOMER screen appears as shown in the image.

		WebN	Ierchandizer		
		CU	STOMERS		
Customer		Contact		Group	
Name		Contact Person		Customer Type	
FIRE WORKS				ORGANIZATION	
Code	Status	Mobile	Email	Customer Group	
FIRE WORKS	Active				
GPS		Price List		Terms	
Latitude		Discount %		Credit	
Longitude		Name		Payment	
		102086			
Billing Address			Shipping Address		
Address			Address		
LOKOJA			LOKOJA		
NA			NA		
Location	LGA		Location	LGA	
City	State		City	State	
ABUJA			ABUIA		
Region	Country		Region	Country	
	NG			Na	
			Cancel		

Figure 10: Customer_Edit

- 2. You can only view the customer details.
- 3. Click **Cancel**. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.



Figure 11: Confirmation to cancel the Customer update.

4. Click **YES** to exit the customer details screen.



4.1.3. Working with Price List Master

In this section, you can understand how to view the price list.

The following sections are explained in details:

- "View Price List details" on page 16
- "Edit Price List Details" on page 18

4.1.3.1. View Price List details

In this section, you can understand how to view the list of price list generated.

To view the price list, do the following:

1. Login to WebMerchandizer application. The Welcome screen appears as shown in the image.

≡	WebMerchandizer	() :
	WELCOME ADMIN	

Figure 12: WebMerchandizer Welcome



2. On the screen, click 🐺 🗑 🔤 icon. The menu appears as shown in the image.



Figure 13: WebMerchandizer Menu

3. Click **MASTERS > Price List**. The PRICE LIST DETAILS screen appears as shown in the image.

	da ald Highla	WebMerchandizer	,
		PRICE LIST DETAILS	
ow 10 • en	stries		Search:
Edit	Price List Name	Price List Code	Description
3	SHOPRITE	7027	SHOPRITE
3	NON FOOD-TIGER	102087	NON FOOD-TIGER
3	FMCG 2 LOREAL SALON	123232	FMCG 2 LOREAL SALON
3	HORECA-BIG	287614	HORECA-BIG
3	NIVEA KD	331880	NIVEA KD
3	FMCG-ALL	482766	FMCG-ALL
3	BEVERAGES	1787761	BEVERAGES
3	UNL-NE-WS	2873781	UNL-NE-WS
2	VAN PRICE LIST	143161	VAN PRICE LIST
3	FMCG-NIVEA	283605	FMCG-NIVEA

Figure 14: Product Details

Scroll right to view the hidden fields in the screen. The Price list details screen displays the price list based on the product code for the first 10 products. You can use the page navigation to view the next set of list, click **Next** or click the page number to view the next set of list. The page navigation is on the right down corner of the screen as highlighted.

4. On the screen, you can view the following:



鞷

- Show 10 entries : Click the drop-down arrow to set the list of customer details to display on the summary table.
- Search: Enter the search parameter on the text box to display the search result on the summary table.
- Edit: Click icon to edit the price list details.
- **Price List Name**: Displays the name for the price list.
- **Price List Code**: Displays a code for the price list.
- **Description**: Displays a short description for the price list.
- Showing 1 to 10 of 11 entries: Displays the number of price list name get displayed out of total price list.

4.1.3.2. Edit Price List Details

鞷

In this section, you can understand how to edit the details for a price list.

To edit the price list details, do the following:

1. On the PRICE LIST DETIALS screen, click *click* icon corresponding to the price list name you want to edit. The PRICE LIST screen appears as shown in the image.

		PR	ICE LIST			
PRICE LIST						
Name*	Code	Description	Status		Effective Start Date	Effective End Date
Last Evaluated Price	-2	Last Evaluated Price	InActive	v	2019-05-01	2019-05-04
	Product Name			Product	Code	Price (N)
EMCAP SUSPENSION (PARA 125ML/5ML) *60ML			FG0001	48.03		
PARA 125MG /5ML SYRUP *60ML			FG0002	41.46		
EM-B-PLEX (VIT.BCO) SYRUP 100ML. OLD	D. (DO NOT USE)		FG0003			38.31
EM VIT C (ASCORBIC ACID) SYRUP 100M	L OLD. (DO NOT USE)		FG0004			71.09
ENIVITE (MULTIVITAMIN)SYRUP 100ML OLD (DO NOT USE)			FG0005			39.55
EMVITE DROP 15MLS			FG0006			16.09
		SAVE	CANCEL			

Figure 15: Price List_Edit

- 2. By default, Price List details get fetched from the ERP. You can modify the following fields:
 - **Description**: Displays the short description about the product.
 - **Status**: Displays the status of the price list.
 - **Effective Start Date**: Select the date from when the price list is set to active or inactive using date picker.





- **Effective End Date**: Select the date up to when the price list is set to active or inactive using date picker.
- 3. Click SAVE. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.



Figure 16: Confirmation to Save the details

- 4. Click **YES** to save the details.
 - If you want to exit without saving the details, click CANCEL. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.

Cancel		×
Are you sure you want to Cancel?		
	YES	NO

Figure 17: Confirmation to cancel the update.

• Click **YES** to cancel the update.

4.1.4. Customer Mapping

In customer mapping, you can map the customer to a merchandizer to perform the task.

The following sections are explained in details:

- "Mapping the customer to Merchandizer" on page 19
- "View Customer Mapping Details" on page 22
- "Edit Customer Mapping Details" on page 23

4.1.4.1. Mapping the customer to Merchandizer

In this section, you can understand how to map the customer to the merchandizer.

To map the customer, do the following:





1. Login to WebMerchandizer application. The Welcome screen appears as shown in the image.

WebMerchandizer	() :
WELCOME ADMIN	

Figure 18: WebMerchandizer Welcome

2. On the screen, click 👼 🗑 📷 icon. The menu appears as shown in the image.



Figure 19: WebMerchandizer Menu





1. Click **MASTERS** > **Customer Mapping**. The CUSTOMER MAPPING DETAILS screen appears as shown in the image.

Ξ				WebM	er	chandizer					ء 🚯
14				CUSTON	ЛЕF	R MAPPING					
ſ	Merchandizer Name*			Designation							+
	Action	Serial No		Customer Name		Division		Principal		Brand	
		1	A BEST IN	T'L CO. LTD	•	NON FOOD	•	QUIMICAS ORO	•	ORO	•
		2	ACHITEX	NIG LTD	•	FOOD		CLOVER	•	CLOVER	•
		3	ABC LTD		۲	BEVERAGE	٠	REDBULL		REDBULL	•
		4	ACHIDA S	AIDU USMAN & SONS	•	APPLIANCE	٠	INTERDAS		IGNIS	•
		5	A.A PROV	ISION STORE (MDS KATSINA	•	NHPIL SOAP		HIMALAYA		HIMALAYA	•
				Save		Cancel					

Figure 20: Customer Mapping

- 2. Select the Merchandizer Name from the drop-down list.
- 3. The **Designation** gets appended by the application from the customer master.
- 4. Select the **Customer Name** from the drop-down list.
- 5. Select the product division from the **Division** drop-down list.
- 6. Select the principal for the division from the **Principal** drop-down list.
- 7. Select the brand for the principal from the **Brand** drop-down list.
- 8. Click 🖸 icon to delete a row from the grid.
- 9. Click SAVE. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.

Save		×
Are you sure you want to Save?		
	YES	NO

Figure 21: Confirmation to Save the details

10. Click **YES** to save the details.





If you want to exit without saving the details, click CANCEL. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.

Cancel		×
Are you sure you want to Cancel?		
	YES	NO

Figure 22: Confirmation to cancel the update.

Click **YES** to cancel the update.

4.1.4.2. View Customer Mapping Details

In this section, you can understand how to view the mapped customer.

To view the mapped customer, do the following:

1. On the CUSTOMER MAPPING screen, click icon to view the summary table. The Customer Mapping details screen appears as shown in the image.

≡						۹		
CUSTOMER MAPPING DETAILS								
						e		
Show 10 •	entries				Search	:		
Edit	Company Code		Merchandizer Code	Merchandizer Name	designat	ion		
8	FMCL_OU		MER001	MOTHILAL KESAVAN	consultar	nt		
8	FMCL_OU		MER006	JOHN	manager			
8	FMCL_OU		MER007	Joseph	Manager	Sales		
8	FMCL_OU		MER008	MOTHILAL	CONSULT	ANT		
Showing 1 to 4 of 4 entries					F	Previous 1 Next		

Figure 23: View_Customer Mapping Details

- 2. On the screen, you can view the following:
 - Show 10 ▼ entries: Click the drop-down arrow to set the list of customer details to display on the summary table.
 - Search: Enter the search parameter on the text box to display the search result on the summary table.
 - **Edit**: Click **r** icon to edit the customer mapping details.
 - **Company Code**: Displays the company code.





- **Merchandizer Code**: Displays the merchandizer code.
- **Designation**: Displays the designation of the merchandizer.
- Enables you to map the Customer to the merchandizer.
- Showing 1 to 10 of 11 entries: Displays the number of price list name get displayed out of total price list.

4.1.4.3. Edit Customer Mapping Details

In this section, you can understand how to edit the customer mapping details.

To edit the customer mapping details, do the following:

1. On the CUSTOMER MAPPING screen, click icon to view the summary table. The Customer Mapping details screen appears as shown in the image.

= 🗑	≡ 🗑 •••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••								
	CUSTOMER MAPPING DETAILS								
Show 10 •	entries				Search				
Edit	Company Code		Merchandizer Code	Merchandizer Name	designation				
8	FMCL_OU		MER001	MOTHILAL KESAVAN	consultant				
ß	FMCL_OU	~	MER006	NHOL	manager				
6	FMCL_OU		MER007	Joseph	Manager Sales				
8	FMCL_OU		MER008	MOTHILAL	CONSULTANT				
Showing 1 to	4 of 4 entries				Previous 1 Next				

Figure 24: View_Customer Mapping Details





2. On the CUSTOMER MAPPING DETIALS screen, click *concerns and the company code* you want to edit. The CUSTOMER MAPPING screen appears as shown in the image.

		We	bMe	erchandizer			: 🔇
ß		CUS	том	ER MAPPING			
							=
Merchandizer Name*		Designation					
Joseph		* Manager Sales					
Action	Serial No	Customer Name		Division	Principal	Brand	
	1	ABEBY STORE	٠	ALL .	ALL *	ALL	
	2	A.R.AYINLA BROTHERS	٠	ALL .	ALL *	ALL	٠
	3	A.N.HILTOP COMPANY	٠	ALL	ALL	ALL	*
		Save		Cancel			

Figure 25: Edit_Customer Mapping

- 3. Modify the fields you want.
- 4. Click SAVE. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.

Save		×
Are you sure you want to Save?		
	YES	NO

Figure 26: Confirmation to Save the details

- 5. Click **YES** to save the details.
 - If you want to exit without saving the details, click CANCEL. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.

Cancel		×
Are you sure you want to Cancel?		
	YES	NO

Figure 27: Confirmation to cancel the update.

Click **YES** to cancel the update.





5.1. Manage Transactions

A transaction is a task that satisfy a request and ensure database integrity. For a transaction to be completed and database changes to made permanent, a transaction has to be completed in its entirety.

In WebMerchandizer, you can create a journey plan for the merchandizer. The application allows you to upload any supporting document related to products and services. You can also create scheme for the product.

The following are the section explained in detail:

- Journey Plan: You can create a journey plan for the Merchandizer. For more information see "Manage Journey Plan" on page 25.
- Scheme: You can create a scheme for the product and service. For more information see "Manage Scheme" on page 32.
- Artifact: You can upload the supporting document related to the product or service. For more information see "Manage Scheme" on page 32.

5.1.1. Manage Journey Plan

In Journey plan, you can create a journey plan for a merchandizer. You can create a journey plan for the merchandizer for one week. After saving the plan for a week, you can create a journey plan for next week. Based on the journey plan the merchandizer can follow the journey every day and update the Superior.

The following are the sections explained in detail:

- "Create Journey Plan" on page 26
- "View Journey Plan" on page 28
- *"Edit Journey Plan" on page 30*





5.1.1.1. Create Journey Plan

In this section, you can understand how to create journey plan. You can create a journey plan based on the merchandizer you select. The you view the journey plan for one week. The application allows you to create journey plan for any number of week you want. Based on the date you select in the calendar, you can create or view the journey plan.

To create journey plan, do the following:

1. Login to WebMerchandizer application. The Welcome screen appears as shown in the image.



Figure 1: WebMerchandizer Welcome

2. On the screen, click 🐺 🕢 icon. The menu appears as shown in the image.

Foreset Marcardle Co. Ltd - Nigeria Pringing partnerships fail on barr and consenses
MASTERS
Journey Plan
Scheme
Artifacts
REPORTS
SETTINGS

Figure 2: WebMerchandizer Menu





3. Click **TRANSACTIONS > Journey Plan**. The JOURNEY PLAN screen appears as shown in the image.

				JOURNEY	PLAN								
MERCHANDIZE	R				ORGANIZATI	ON							
lame*		Code			Location		Territory			Re	gion		
MOTHILAL		* MERCOB			Nigeria		Lagos			5	TD		
PLAN							CALE	NDAR					
MON	TUE	WED	тни	FRI	SAT		0		Nov	vember i	2019		ø
11	12	13	14	15	16							1	2
ACHIJOE 👻	ACHUOE •	A. O. EHI	A. O. EHI 🔻	A. O. EHI 👻	A. O. EHI 🔻	Se	3	4	5	6	7	8	9
_		Search	TAIS			•	10	11	12	13	14	15	16
		A. O. EHINMO	DLA SRORE				17	18	19	20	21	22	23
		ALL EYES SUP	ERMARKET				24	25	26	27	28	29	30
			SAV	/E	CANCEL								



- 4. Select the Merchandizer name from the Name drop-down list.
- 5. System auto-populates the merchandizer code in the **Code** text box.
- 6. Enter your organization location in the **Location** text box.



The system auto-populates the entered location.

7. Enter your organization territory name in the **Territory** text box.



The system auto-populates the entered Territory.

8. Enter your organization region in the **Region** text box.



The system auto-populates the entered Region.

9. Select a week from the CALENDAR. The plan for the view displays on the left side of the screen.





10. Select the route based on the route type from **Monday** to **Sunday**.



11. Click SAVE. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.



Figure 4: Confirmation to Save the Product details

- 12. Click **YES** to save the product details.
 - If you want to exit without saving the details, click CANCEL. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.

Cancel		×
Are you sure you want to Cancel?		
	YES	NO

Figure 5: Confirmation to cancel the product update

Click **YES** to cancel the update

5.1.1.2. View Journey Plan

In this section, you can understand how to view the journey plan assigned to the merchandizer.

To view the journey plan, do the following:





1. On the JOURNEY PLAN screen, click icon on the top right corner of the screen. The JOURNEY PLAN DETAILS screen appears as shown in the image.

= 🗑	WebMerchandizer									
				JOUR	NEY PLAN I	DETAILS				
										~
Show 10	• entries								Search:	
Edit	Merchandizer Name	Plan Type	Monday Date	Tuesday Date	Wednesday Date	Thursday Date	Friday Date	Saturday Date	Sunday Date	Monday Route
C	JOSEPH		2019-11-18	2019-11-19	2019-11-20	2019-11-21	2019-11-22	2019-11-23	2019-11-24	ROU015
ø	JOSEPH		2019-11-11	2019-11-12	2019-11-13	2019-11-14	2019-11-15	2019-11-16	2019-11-17	ROU008
Ø	MOTHILAL		2019-11-04	2019-11-05	2019-11-06	2019-11-07	2019-11-08	2019-11-09	2019-11-10	ROU001
4 Showing	1 to 3 of 3 entries								Previous	1 Next

Figure 6: Journey Plan Details

The JOURNEY PLAN details screen displays the plan list based on the merchandizer for the first 10 journey details. To view the next 10 route, click **Next** or click the page number you want to view which is on the right down corner of the screen as highlighted.

- 2. On the screen, you can view the following:
 - Show 10 ▼ entries: Click the drop-down arrow to set the list of journey plan to display on the summary table.
 - Search: Enter the search parameter on the text box to display the search result on the summary table.
 - Edit: Click provide the pour plan details.
 - Merchandizer Name: Displays the Merchandizer name to whom the route was assigned.
 - **Plan Type**: Displays the type for the route.
 - Monday Date: Displays all Monday dates to which the route is assigned to the Merchandizer.
 - **Tuesday Date**: Displays all Tuesday dates to which the route is assigned to the Merchandizer.
 - Wednesday Date: Displays all Wednesday dates to which the route is assigned to the Merchandizer.
 - **Thursday Date**: Displays all Thursday dates to which the route is assigned to the Merchandizer.
 - Friday Date: Displays all Friday dates to which the route is assigned to the Merchandizer.
 - **Saturday Date**: Displays all Saturday dates to which the route is assigned to the Merchandizer.
 - **Sunday Date**: Displays all Sunday days to which the route is assigned to the Merchandizer.
 - Monday Route: Displays the route assigned for Monday to the Merchandizer.





- **Tuesday Route**: Displays the route assigned for Tuesday to the Merchandizer.
- Wednesday Route: Displays the route assigned for Wednesday to the Merchandizer.
- Thursday Route: Displays the route assigned for Thursday to the Merchandizer.
- Friday Route: Displays the route assigned for Friday to the Merchandizer.
- Saturday Route: Displays the route assigned for Saturday to the Merchandizer.
- **Sunday Route**: Displays the route assigned for Sunday to the Merchandizer.
- **Location**: Displays your organization location.
- **Territory**: Displays your organization territory.
- **Region**: Displays your organization region.
- Showing 1 to 10 of 327 entries: Displays the number of journey plan get displayed out of total journey plan list.
- Click to create journey plan.

5.1.1.3. Edit Journey Plan

In this section, you can understand how to edit the journey plan assigned to the BDE.

To edit the journey plan, do the following:

1. On the JOURNEY PLAN screen, click icon on the top right corner of the screen. The JOURNEY PLAN DETAILS screen appears as shown in the image.

	anad Menantia (a. Jul. Ngara			W	ebMerchan	dizer				۹
				JOUR	NEY PLAN	DETAILS				
										~
Show 10	entries								Search:	
Edit	Merchandizer Name	Plan Type	Monday Date	Tuesday Date	Wednesday Date	Thursday Date	Friday Date	Saturday Date	Sunday Date	Monday Route
8	JOSEPH		2019-11-18	2019-11-19	2019-11-20	2019-11-21	2019-11-22	2019-11-23	2019-11-24	ROU015
ø	JOSEPH		2019-11-11	2019-11-12	2019-11-13	2019-11-14	2019-11-15	2019-11-16	2019-11-17	ROU008
Ø	MOTHILAL		2019-11-04	2019-11-05	2019-11-06	2019-11-07	2019-11-08	2019-11-09	2019-11-10	ROU001
4										F.

Figure 7: Journey Plan Details





鞷

a			١	<mark>NebMerc</mark> ł	nandizer								
				JOURNEY	PLAN								
MERCHANDIZ	ER				ORGANIZATI	ON							
Name*		Code			Location		Territory			Re	gion		
MOTHILAL		* MEROOS			Nigeria		Lagos			5	TD		
PLAN							CALEN	IDAR					
MON	TUE	WED	тни	FRI	SAT		0		Nov	ember i	2019		0
11	12	13	14	15	16							1	2
ACHIJOE 🔻	ACHUOE 👻	A. O. EHI	A. O. EHI 👻	A. O. EHI 👻	A. O. EHI 👻	Se	3	4	5	6	7	8	9
(Search	INS				10	11	12	13	14	15	16
		A. O. EHINMO	ULA SRORE				17	18	19	20	21	22	23
		ALL EYES SUP	ERMARKET				24	25	26	27	28	29	30
			SAV	/E	CANCEL								

Figure 8: Journey Plan

- 3. If you want, you can modify the editable fields.
- 4. Click **SAVE**. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.



Figure 9: Confirmation to Save the Product details

5. Click **YES** to save the product details.





If you want to exit without saving the details, click CANCEL. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.

Cancel		×
Are you sure you want to Cancel?		
	YES	NO

Figure 10: Confirmation to cancel the product update

Click **YES** to cancel the update.

5.1.2. Manage Scheme

A scheme is a systematic plan or arrangement for attaining some particular object or converting an idea into effect.

In WebMerchandizer, scheme is a promotional activity where you can create a scheme for a product in terms of value, discount, or Free of Cost (FOC).

The following sections are explained in details:

- "Create Scheme" on page 32
- "View Scheme" on page 35
- "Edit Scheme" on page 37

5.1.2.1. Create Scheme

In this section, you can understand how to create scheme.

To create scheme, do the following:




1. Login to WebMerchandizer application. The Welcome screen appears as shown in the image.

≡	WebMerchandizer	() :
	WELCOME ADMIN	

Figure 11: WebMerchandizer Welcome

2. On the screen, click 👼 🗑 📷 icon. The menu appears as shown in the image.

Foreast Morcardia Co. Ltd - Nigeria Registration of the foreign of	
MASTERS	
Journey Plan	
Scheme	
Artifacts	
REPORTS	
SETTINGS	

Figure 12: WebMerchandizer Menu





3. Click **TRANSACTIONS > Scheme**. The SCHEME/PROMOTION screen appears as shown in the image.

	WebMerchandizer	ء 🚯
	SCHEME / PROMOTION	
Scheme	Product	
Scheme Code* SCH007 Scheme Name* Promotional Customer	Division* Principal* Brand* NON FOOD OLD - J & J OLD - JOHNSON & JOHNS * Product Name* 4 selected •	Effective From* 08-11-2019 Effective To* 10-11-2019
Customer* ACE BOOKSHOP, ACHID 💌	Scheme Description Weekend Promotion SAVE CANCEL	

Figure 13: Scheme

- 4. System auto-populates a scheme code in the Scheme Code text box.
- 5. Enter a scheme name in the **Scheme Name** text box.
- 6. Select the Product Division from the **Division** drop-down list.
- 7. Select the principal name from the **Principal** drop-down list.
- 8. Select the brand name from the **Brand** drop-down list.
- 9. Select the scheme effective date from the Effective From date picker.
- 10. Select the scheme end date from the Effective To date picker.
- 11. You can select multiple product or all the products from the Product Name drop-down list.
- 12. Select the customer name from the Customer drop-down list.
- 13. Enter a short description about the scheme in the **Scheme Description** text box.
- 14. Click SAVE. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.



Figure 14: Confirmation to Save the Product details





15. Click **YES** to save the product details.

 If you want to exit without saving the details, click CANCEL. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.

Cancel		×
Are you sure you want to Cancel?		
	YES	NO

Figure 15: Confirmation to cancel the product update

• Click **YES** to cancel the update.

5.1.2.2. View Scheme

In this section, you can understand how to view the scheme details.

To view the scheme details, do the following:





1. On the SCHEME/PROMOTION screen, click icon on the top right corner of the screen. The SCHEME DETAILS screen appears as shown in the image.

	Annual to 100 - Angerta	WebMerchandizer							
			SCHE	ME DETAILS					
							1		
w 10 • e	entries					Sea	arch:		
Edit	Scheme Name	Scheme Code	Division	Principal	Brand	Effective From	Effective To		
8	SCH007	Promotional	1212100100	1212104100	1212104101	2019-11-08	2019-11-10		
3	SCH006	Friday SCheme	1212100100	1212158100	1212158101	2019-11-08	2019-11-28		
3	SCH006	SCHEMENEW	990000051	990000061	9900999101	2019-11-08	2019-11-15		
2	SCH005	SCHEME	All	All	All	2019-11-08	2019-11-16		
2	SCH004	Schemeone	All	All	All	2019-11-07	2019-11-07		
2	SCH003	Super Scheme	APPLIANCE	1311107100	1311107101	2019-11-01	2019-11-22		
8	SCH002	test	APPLIANCE	1311109100	1311109101	2019-11-07	2019-11-21		
8	SCH001	merchoc	APPLIANCE	1311107100	1311107101	2019-11-07	2019-11-07		
7	SCH003	test	1111100100	1112118100	1112118103	2019-11-30	2019-11-30		
2	SCH002	test	1212100100	1211106100	1211106101	2019-01-01	2009-01-29		
wing 1 to 1	0 of 11 entries					Pre	vious 1 2 N		
				Cancel					

Figure 16: Scheme Details



The Scheme details screen displays the scheme list based on the scheme code for the first 10 scheme details. To view the next 10 scheme, click **Next** or click the page number you want to view which is on the right down corner of the screen as highlighted.

- 2. On the screen, you can view the following:
 - Show 10 entries: Click the drop-down arrow to set the list of scheme question to display on the summary table.
 - Search: Enter the search parameter on the text box to display the search result on the summary table.
 - Edit: Click 📝 icon to edit the scheme details.
 - **Scheme Name**: Displays the name if the scheme.
 - **Scheme Code**: Displays the scheme code.
 - **Division**: Displays the product division.
 - **Principal**: Displays the product principal.
 - **Brand**: Displays the product brand.





- **Effective From**: Displays the scheme effective start date.
- **Effective To**: Displays the scheme end date.
- Showing 1 to 10 of 327 entries: Displays the number of scheme get displayed out of total scheme list.
- Click to create scheme.

5.1.2.3. Edit Scheme

In this section, you can understand how to edit the scheme details.

To edit the scheme details, do the following:

1. On the SCHEME screen, click icon on the top right corner of the screen. The SCHEME DETAILS screen appears as shown in the image.

= 🗑 🔤	Notable (b. 1981-Napra		WebMerchandizer							
			ME DETAILS							
							e			
Show 10 •	entries					Sea	arch:			
Edit	Scheme Name	Scheme Code	Division	Principal	Brand	Effective From	Effective To			
8	SCH007	Promotional	1212100100	1212104100	1212104101	2019-11-08	2019-11-10			
8	SCH006	Friday SCheme	1212100100	1212158100	1212158101	2019-11-08	2019-11-28			
C.	SCH006	SCHEMENEW	990000051	990000061	9900999101	2019-11-08	2019-11-15			
68	SCH005	SCHEME	All	All	All	2019-11-08	2019-11-16			
8	SCH004	Schemeone	All	All	All	2019-11-07	2019-11-07			
8	SCH003	Super Scheme	APPLIANCE	1311107100	1311107101	2019-11-01	2019-11-22			
ß	SCH002	test	APPLIANCE	1311109100	1311109101	2019-11-07	2019-11-21			
ß	SCH001	merchoc	APPLIANCE	1311107100	1311107101	2019-11-07	2019-11-07			
C.	SCH003	test	1111100100	1112118100	1112118103	2019-11-30	2019-11-30			
CZ .	SCH002	test	1212100100	1211106100	1211106101	2019-01-01	2009-01-29			
Showing 1 to 1	10 of 11 entries					Pres	vious 1 2 Next			
	Cancel									

Figure 17: Scheme Details



2. Click 📝 icon. The SCHEME / PROMOTION screen appears as shown in the image.

	WebMerchandizer	: 🚯
	SCHEME / PROMOTION	
		•
Scheme	Product	
Scheme Code*	Division* Principal* Brand*	Effective From*
SCH007	NON FOOD OLD - J & J OLD - JOHNSON & JOHNS	08-11-2019
Scheme Name*	Product Name*	Effective To*
Promotional	4 selected -	10-11-2019
Customer		
Customer*	Scheme Description	
ACE BOOKSHOP, ACHID	Weekend Promotion	A
	SAVE CANCEL	

Figure 18: Scheme/Promotion_Edit

3. Modify the scheme details as per your requirement.

鞷

4. Click **SAVE**. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.

Save		×
Are you sure you want to Save?		
	YES	NO

Figure 19: Confirmation to Save the Product details

- 5. Click **YES** to save the product details.
 - If you want to exit without saving the details, click CANCEL. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.



Figure 20: Confirmation to cancel the product update

Click **YES** to cancel the update.



5.1.3. Manage Artifact

In artifact, you can upload a document which supports the product or services. You can select the artifact type and upload the document. You can also give rights to the merchandizer to download and view the file in the tab. The application allows you to activate or deactivate the artifacts.

The following are the document format which will support for upload: PDF, Word, and image.

The following sections are explained in detail:

- "Create Artifact" on page 39
- "View Artifact List" on page 41
- "Edit Artifact Details" on page 42

5.1.3.1. Create Artifact

In this section, you can understand how to create artifacts based on type.

To create artifact, do the following:

1. Login to WebMerchandizer application. The Welcome screen appears as shown in the image.



Figure 21: WebMerchandizer Welcome



2. On the screen, click 👼 🗑 🔤 icon. The menu appears as shown in the image.



Figure 22: WebMerchandizer Menu

3. Click **TRANSACTIONS > Artifacts**. The ARTIFACT screen appears as shown in the image.

	Web	Merchandizer			ء 🚯
		ARTIFACT			
ARTIFACT DETAILS					•
Name*	Code	File Name*	Merchandizer*	Status*	
User Manual	ARTIFACT001	Cover Page.pdf Browse	Joseph	* Active	*
Artifact Description*		Туре	Download to Tab*		
Detailed Description to Use the Application		ARTIFACT	Yes	*	
	2				
	SAVE	CANCEL			

Figure 23: Artifact

- 4. Enter a name for the artifact in the **Name** text box.
- 5. System auto-populates the code for the artifact.
- 6. Click **BROWSE** and identify the document to upload as the artifact.
- 7. Select the Merchandizer name from the Merchandizer drop-down list.
- 8. Select a status for the artifact from the Status drop-down list.
- 9. Enter a short description for the artifact in the Artifact Description text box.
- 10. Select the type of artifact from the Type drop-down list.



鞷



11. Select **Yes** from the **Download to Tab** drop-down list to allow the Merchandizer to download the document from the tab.



12. Click SAVE. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.



Figure 24: Confirmation to Save the Product details

- 13. Click **YES** to save the product details.
 - If you want to exit without saving the details, click CANCEL. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.

Cancel		×
Are you sure you want to Cancel?		
	YES	NO

Figure 25: Confirmation to cancel the product update

Click **YES** to cancel the update.

5.1.3.2. View Artifact List

In this section, you can understand how to view the artifact list.

To view the artifact list, do the following:





1. On the ARTIFACT screen, click icon on the top right corner of the screen. The ARTIFACT DETAILS screen appears as shown in the image.

≡				WebM	erchandizer					🚯 I
				ARTIFA	CTS DETAILS					
Show	10 • entries							Search:		1
Edit	Name	Code	File URL	File Name	Merchandizer Name	Expiry Date	Description		Туре	Statu
8	USER MANUAL	ARTIFACT001	/Artifact/User Manual.pdf	User Manual.pdf			Detailed Description to	Use the Application		Activ
Showin	ng 1 to 1 of 1 entries							Previous	1	Next

- 2. On the screen, you can view the following:
 - Show 10 ▼ entries : Click the drop-down arrow to set the list of Artifact to display on the summary table.
 - Search: Enter the search parameter on the text box to display the search result on the summary table.
 - Edit: Click provide the pourney plan details.
 - **Name**: Displays the artifact name.
 - **Code**: Displays the artifact code.
 - **File URL**: Displays the path from where you can download the file.
 - **File Name**: Displays the file name.
 - Merchandizer Name: Displays the name of the BDE to whom the document is assigned.
 - **Expiry Date**: Displays the expiry date for the artifact.
 - **Description**: Displays the description of the artifact.
 - **Type**: Displays the type of the document.
 - **Status**: Displays the status of the artifact
 - **Download to Tab**: Displays the permission given to download the document from the tab.
 - Showing 1 to 10 of 327 entries: Displays the number of artifact get displayed out of total artifact list.
 - Click to create artifact.

5.1.3.3. Edit Artifact Details

In this section, you can understand how to edit the details for the artifact.





To edit the artifact details, do the following:

1. On the ARTIFACT screen, click icon on the top right corner of the screen. The ARTIFACT DETAILS screen appears as shown in the image.

≡ (Ĵ			WebM	erchandizer					() :
				ARTIFA	CTS DETAILS					
et au l										~
Edit	Name	Code	File URL	File Name	Merchandizer Name	Expiry Date	Description	Search:	Type	Statu
ß	USER MANUAL	ARTIFACT001	/Artifact/User Manual.pdf	User Manual.pdf			Detailed Descriptio	n to Use the Application		Activ
Showin	g 1 to 1 of 1 entries							Previous	1	Next

Figure 26: Artifact

2. Click 📝 icon. The ARTIFACTS screen appears as shown in the image.

	Web	Merchandizer			ء 🚯
		ARTIFACT			
ARTIFACT DETAILS					•
Name*	Code	File Name*	Merchandizer*	Status*	
User Manual	ARTIFACT001	Cover Page.pdf Browse	Joseph	* Active	v
Artifact Description*		Туре	Download to Tab*		
Detailed Description to Use the Application		ARTIFACT	Yes	*	
	SAVE	CANCEL			

Figure 27: Artifact

3. If you want, you can modify the editable fields.







4. Click **SAVE**. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.

Save		×
Are you sure you want to Save?		
	YES	NO

Figure 28: Confirmation to Save the Product details

- 5. Click **YES** to save the product details.
 - If you want to exit without saving the details, click CANCEL. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.

Cancel		×
Are you sure you want to Cancel?		
	YES	NO

Figure 29: Confirmation to cancel the product update

• Click **YES** to cancel the update.





6.1. Manage Reports

A document containing information that organise the data in a narrative, graphic, or tabular form, prepared on ad hoc, periodic, recurring, regular, or as required basis. Reports may refer to specific periods, events, occurrences, or subjects, and may be communicated or presented in oral or written form.

In this section, you can understand how to manage the reports you receive from mMerchandizer application.

The following sections are explained in details:

- Share of Shelf: Helps you to view the report for the task performed in the tab for share of shelf. For more Information see "Generate Share of Shelf Report" on page 45
- *RSP/SP:* Helps you to view the report for the task performed in the tab for Retail Selling Price/Selling Price. For more Information see *"Generate RSP/SP Report" on page 48*
- Product Stock: Helps you to view the report for the task performed in the tab for Product Stock. For more Information see "Generate Product Stock Report" on page 50
- Promotions: Helps you to view the report for the task performed in the tab for Promotion. For more
 Information see "Generate Promotion Report" on page 52
- Product Sale: Helps you to view the report for the task performed in the tab for Product Sale. For more
 Information see "Generate Product Sale Report" on page 54
- Journey Tracker: Helps you to view the report for the task performed in the tab for Journey Tracker.
 For more Information see "Generate Journey Tracker Report" on page 56

6.1.0.1. Generate Share of Shelf Report

In this section, you can understand how to generate a report for share of shelf.



The share of shelf details is fetched from the tab application (mMerchandizer)





To generate share of shelf report, do the following:

1. Login to WebMerchandizer application. The Welcome screen appears as shown in the image.

WebMerchandizer	()
Paralelandi in ser Agen	WebMerchandizer

Figure 1: WebMerchandizer Welcome

2. On the screen, click 🖲 🖲 🐨 icon. The menu appears as shown in the image.



Figure 2: WebMerchandizer Menu





1. Click **Reports > Share of Shelf**. The SHARE OF SHELF screen appears as shown in the image.

≡ 🗑	M - 100010			Web	Merchan	dizer					۹
			1	SH	ARE OF SH	IELF					
Joseph		* 01-11-20	19	07-1	1-2019	G0					
ihow 10 • entries									Search:		
Merchandizer Name	Merchandizer Code	Company Code	Device Code	Shelf Date	Customer Code	Branch Code	Category Code	Sub Category Code	Notes	Self Share	Self Image
Joseph	MER007	FMCL_OU	TAB007	2019-11- 07	DOUBLE T VENTURES	1211103101	Diapers		Cyc	45	
Joseph	MER007	FMCL_OU	TAB007	2019-11- 07	DOUBLE T VENTURES	1111103101	Promo Material			48	
Joseph	MER007	FMCL_OU	TAB007	2019-11- 07	DOUBLE T VENTURES	1111103101	Promo Material		Txx	85	
ihowing 1 to 3 of 3 e	ntries (filtered from 6-	4 total entries)									1
				Export		Cancel					

Figure 3: Share of Shelf

- 2. Select the merchandizer name from the drop-down list.
 - If you try to fetch the report without selecting the merchandizer name. An error message appears as shown in the image.

Error		×
Please Select Merchandizer Name		
	ſ.	Close

- 3. Select the date using the date picker from when you want to generate the report.
- 4. Select the date using the date picker until which date you want to generate the report.
 - If the date you select is prior to the from date, an error message appears as shown in the image.

Error		×
Please Select Valid Date Range	13	
		Close

- 5. Click **GO** to fetch the search result in the summary table.
- 6. You can click **Export** to download the report in an excel sheet.







7. Click **Cancel** to exit the screen.

6.1.0.2. Generate RSP/SP Report

In this section, you can understand how to generate a report for RSP/SP (Retail Selling Price/Selling Price).

To generate RSP/SP report, do the following:

1. Login to WebMerchandizer application. The Welcome screen appears as shown in the image.

		WebMerchandizer	؛ 🚯
		WELCOME ADMIN	
		Figure 4: WebMerchandizer Welcom	ne
2.	On the screen, click 평 👼==	icon. The menu appears as	shown in the image.
		Fareat Marcantile Co. Ltd - Nigeria Foreign concerting full on the and concerned	
		MASTERS	
		TRANSACTIONS	
		REPORTS Share of Shelf RSP/SP Product Stock Promotions Poduct Sale Journey Tracker	
		SETTINGS	

Figure 5: WebMerchandizer Menu





≡ 🗑	a. Lini - Vigeria				WebM	erchand	izer					۹
					Р	RICING						
MOTHILAL		* 0	1-11-2019		07-11-201		60					
Show 10 • entrie	25									Searc	h:	
Merchandizer Name	Merchandizer Code	Company Code	Device Code	Sale Price Date	Customer Code	Product Name	Branch Name	Category Name	Sub Category Name	Actual Price	Sale Price	Sale Price Image
MOTHILAL	MEROOB	FMCL_OU	TAB008	2019-11- 07	FIRE WORKS	DC Super Convenience Size 3 (Promo) - 8X10	HUGGIES	Diapers			36	
MOTHILAL	MEROOB	FMCL_OU	TAB008	2019-11- 07	FIRE WORKS	Huggies DC Jumbo Size-4 (2x60)	HUGGIES	Diapers	Diapers		333	
Showing 1 to 10 of :	14 entries (filtered f	rom 41 total ent	ries)									1 2
					Export		Cancel					

3. Click **Reports > RSP/SP**. The PRICING screen appears as shown in the image.

Figure 6: pricing

- 4. Select the merchandizer name from the drop-down list.
 - If you try to fetch the report without selecting the merchandizer name. An error message appears as shown in the image.



- 5. Select the date using the date picker from when you want to generate the report.
- 6. Select the date using the date picker until which date you want to generate the report.
 - If the date you select is prior to the from date, an error message appears as shown in the image.



7. Click **GO** to fetch the search result in the summary table.





- 8. You can click **Export** to download the report in an excel sheet.
- 9. Click **Cancel** to exit the screen.

6.1.0.3. Generate Product Stock Report

In this section, you can understand how to generate a report for product stock.

To generate product stock report, do the following:

1. Login to WebMerchandizer application. The Welcome screen appears as shown in the image.

≡	WebMerchandizer	() :
	WELCOME ADMIN	

Figure 7: WebMerchandizer Welcome

2. On the screen, click 👼 🕢 icon. The menu appears as shown in the image.



Figure 8: WebMerchandizer Menu





3.	Click Reports > Product Stock	. The PRODUCT STOCK screen appears as shown in	the image.

≡ 🗑	in and Nigeria				WebM	erchandiz	er					۹
MOTHILAL KESAVAN Show 10 • entri	es	* 0	1-11-2019	t	07-11-201	UCT STOCK	GO			Search:		
Merchandizer Name	Merchandizer Code	Company Code	Device Code	Stock Date	Customer Code	Product Name	Branch Name	Category Name	Sub Category Name	Stock Quantity	Stock Location	Stock Image
MOTHILAL KESAVAN	MER001	FMCL	TAB001	2019- 11-05	867908091943	LISTERINE FRESHBURST 24X500ML	LISTERINE	Oral Care	care	0	Warehouse	
MOTHILAL KESAVAN	MER001	FMCL	TAB001	2019- 11-05	867908091943	SUPER STAY 24HR LIPSTICK 725 CARAMEL KISS (1×3)	MAYBELLINE	Lipsticks	nailpolish	250	Warehouse	
MOTHILAL KESAVAN	MER001	FMCL	TAB001	2019- 11-06	867908091943	LISTERINE FRESHBURST 24XS00ML	LISTERINE	Oral Care	care	2440	Warehouse	
MOTHILAL	MER008	FMCL_OU	TAB008	2019- 11-08	19110	PHILLIPS PRESSING IRON	ENCHANTEUR	Promo Material	Promo Material	6	Warehouse	
MOTHILAL	MER008	FMCL_OU	TAB008	2019- 11-08	19110	1 Litre Vacuum Flask	IGNIS	Promo Material	Promo Material	2	Warehouse	
Showing 1 to 10 of	33 entries				Export	Ca	incel			[1 2	3 4

Figure 9: Product Stock

- 4. Select the merchandizer name from the drop-down list.
 - If you try to fetch the report without selecting the merchandizer name. An error message appears as shown in the image.



- 5. Select the date using the date picker from when you want to generate the report.
- 6. Select the date using the date picker until which date you want to generate the report.





• If the date you select is prior to the from date, an error message appears as shown in the image.

Error		×
Please Select Valid Date Range	2	
		Close

- 7. Click **GO** to fetch the search result in the summary table.
- 8. You can click **Export** to download the report in an excel sheet.
- 9. Click **Cancel** to exit the screen.

6.1.0.4. Generate Promotion Report

In this section, you can understand how to generate a report for product promotion.

To generate product promotion report, do the following:

1. Login to WebMerchandizer application. The Welcome screen appears as shown in the image.



Figure 10: WebMerchandizer Welcome



2. On the screen, click To The menu appears as shown in the image.

 Image: Constrained of the screen of t

Figure 11: WebMerchandizer Menu

3. Click **Reports > Promotion**. The PROMOTION screen appears as shown in the image.

≡ 🗑	und Regena	WebMerchandizer										
					PROM	IOTION						
MOTHILAL KESAVAN		* 0	1-11-2019	=	08-11-2019	=	GO					
Show 10 • entrie	5									Se	arch:	
Merchandizer Name	Merchandizer Code	Company Code	Device Code	Promotion Code	Promotion Date	Customer Code	Customer Name	Product Code	Product Name	Brand Code	Brand Name	Promotion Availability
						No	data available ir	table				
Showing 0 to 0 of 0	entries											
				Exp	ort	Car	ncel					

Figure 12: Promotion

- 4. Select the merchandizer name from the drop-down list.
 - If you try to fetch the report without selecting the merchandizer name. An error message appears as shown in the image.







- 5. Select the date using the date picker from when you want to generate the report.
- 6. Select the date using the date picker until which date you want to generate the report.
 - If the date you select is prior to the from date, an error message appears as shown in the image.



- 7. Click **GO** to fetch the search result in the summary table.
- 8. You can click **Export** to download the report in an excel sheet.
- 9. Click **Cancel** to exit the screen.

6.1.0.5. Generate Product Sale Report

In this section, you can understand how to generate a report for product sale.

To generate product sale report, do the following:

1. Login to WebMerchandizer application. The Welcome screen appears as shown in the image.



Figure 13: WebMerchandizer Welcome



2. On the screen, click To The menu appears as shown in the image.

 Image: Constrained of the screen and the image of the screen and the image.

 Image: Constrained of the s

Figure 14: WebMerchandizer Menu

3. Click **Reports > Product Sale**. The PRODUCT SALE screen appears as shown in the image.

≡ 🗑 WebMerchandizer									ء 🚯				
MOTHILAL KESAWAN Show 10 • entri	PRODUCT SALE MOTHILAL KESAWAN 01-11-2019 07-11-2019 60 how 10 • entries Search:												
Merchandizer Name	Merchandizer Code	Company Code	Device Code	Sale Date	Customer Code	Product Name	Branch Name	Category Name	Sub Category Name	Sale Quantity	Sale UOM	Stock Price	Delivery Date
MOTHILAL KESAVAN	MER001	FMCL_OU	TAB001	2019- 11-07	ZOTAK NIGERIA LIMITED	DC Super Convenience Size 3 (Promo) - 8X10	HUGGIES	Diapers		55	IJ	55	01/01/2020
MOTHILAL KESAVAN	MER001	FMCL_OU	TAB001	2019- 11-07	ZOTAK NIGERIA LIMITED	DC Super Convenience Size 3 (Promo) - 8X10	HUGGIES	Diapers		55	IJ	55	01/02/2020
MOTHILAL KESAVAN	MER001	FMCL_OU	TAB001	2019- 11-07	ZOTAK NIGERIA LIMITED	DC Super Convenience Size 3 (Promo) - 8X10	HUGGIES	Diapers	Haggies	85	յիլ	44	2019-12-13
Showing 1 to 10 of	34 entries (filtered fi	rom 74 total ent	tries)		Export		Cancel					1 2	₽

Figure 15: Promotion

4. Select the merchandizer name from the drop-down list.





 If you try to fetch the report without selecting the merchandizer name. An error message appears as shown in the image.

Error		×
Please Select Merchandizer Name		
	P	Close

- 5. Select the date using the date picker from when you want to generate the report.
- 6. Select the date using the date picker until which date you want to generate the report.
 - If the date you select is prior to the from date, an error message appears as shown in the image.

Error	×
Please Select Valid Date Range	
	Close

- 7. Click **GO** to fetch the search result in the summary table.
- 8. You can click **Export** to download the report in an excel sheet.
- 9. Click **Cancel** to exit the screen.

6.1.0.6. Generate Journey Tracker Report

In this section, you can understand how to generate a report for journey tracker.

To generate journey tracker report, do the following:

1. Login to WebMerchandizer application. The Welcome screen appears as shown in the image.

≡	WebMerchandizer	ء 🚯
	WELCOME ADMIN	

Figure 16: WebMerchandizer Welcome



4)	
2.	On the screen, click 👼 🐻	icon. The menu appears as shown in the image.
		Format Mercantile Co. Ltd - Nigeria
		MASTERS
		TRANSACTIONS
		REPORTS Im
		Share of Shelf
		RSP/SP
		Product Stock
		Promotions
		Poduct Sale
		Journey Tracker
		SETTINGS

Figure 17: WebMerchandizer Menu

3. Click **Reports > Journey Tracker**. The Journey Tracker screen appears as shown in the image.



Figure 18: Journey Tracker

- 4. Select the company name from the **Company** drop-down list.
- 5. Select the merchandizer name from the **Merch** drop-down list.



<u>ww</u>

Manage Reports



- 6. Select the branch name from the **Branch** drop-down list.
- 7. Select the manager name from the **Manager** drop-down list.
- 8. Displays the distance travelled in the **Distance** drop-down list.
- 9. Click **GO** to view the journey plan in the map.





7.1. Manage Settings

In this section, you can understand how to manage the user setup to use the WebSALES application. You can perform the tab setup for the BDE. You can also do general setting for WebSALES application.

The application allows you to download the master data from the ERP application and upload the same to mSales application. You can manage all the transaction related to download from ERP and Upload to mSales.

The following sections are explained in details:

Settings: You can update the general settings for the WebSALES application. For more information see *"Update Settings" on page 59*.

User Setup: You can set the user to use WebSALES application. for more information see *"Manage User Setup" on page 63.*

Tab Setup: You can perform tab setup for the BDE. For more information see "Manage Tab Setup" on page 69.

SendMail: You can manage the BDE notes. For more information see "Send Mail" on page 75

7.1.1. Update Settings

In this section, you can understand how to update the settings.

To update the settings, do the following:





1. Login to WebMerchandizer application. The Welcome screen appears as shown in the image.

≡	WebMerchandizer	() :
	WELCOME ADMIN	

Figure 1: WebMerchandizer Welcome

2. On the screen, click 👼 🗑 📷 icon. The menu appears as shown in the image.



Figure 2: WebMerchandizer Menu





				SETT	TINGS				
GENERAL					GPS				
Application Name		Currency			Enable GPS		GPS Start Tir	ne	GPS End Time
webmerchandizer		Select			Yes	*	08:00		20:00
					Data Transfer	Frequency Maxi	imum	GPS Transfe	r Frequency
letention Days					15			15	
12									
RANSFER			MANDATOR	Y	JOURNEY	PLAN	COMP	NY	
Days Image Clear	Days Transaction	on data	checkin Image		Enable Saturd	ay	Name		
10	2		Yes	*	Yes		FMCL_OU		Logo
Days Clear DataBase	Gps Capture Fr	requency	Repeated Checki	n	Enable Sunda	y	Short Nam	ne	Cho Brows
30	3		Image		Yes	*	FMCL_OU		
			Yes	٣					
1 and	100 100								
COMPANY DETAIL	5								
Contact Person		Email			Address1			Address3	
Maruntheesh		info@emzorph	harma.com		Plot 3C Block A As	wani Market Road		Lagos Street	
hone Number		Support Email			Address2			Message	
+234-7080606000 customerserv		ice@emzorpharma.com		Oshodi/Isolo Expr	essway		Paracetamol, and APAP, is a	also known as acetaminophen medication used to treat pain	

3. Click **SETTINGS > Settings**. The SETTINGS screen appears as shown in the image.

Figure 3: Settings

- 4. Enter the following details in the GENERAL region:
 - Application Name: Enter the application name as WebMerchandizer.
 - **Currency**: Select the currency used for the business from the drop-down list.
 - **Retention Days**: Enter the number of days the transaction can be viewed in the tab.
- 5. Enter the following details in GPS region:
 - **Enable GPS**: Enable Yes if you want to enable the GPS in the tab.
 - **GPS Start Time**: Enter the start time for the GPS to be enabled in the tab.
 - **GPS End Time**: Enter the end time for the GPS.



The GPS will be enables only within the start and end time.

Data Transfer Frequency Maximum: Enter the frequency in mins for the data transfer.





- **GPS Transfer Frequency**: Enter the frequency in mins for the GPS details transfer.
- 6. Enter the following details in JOURNEY PLAN region:
 - **Enable Saturday**: Enable if you want to allocate the journey plan for Saturday.
 - **Enable Sunday**: Enable if you want to allocate the journey plan for Sunday.
- 7. Enter the following details in COMPANY region:
 - **Name**: Enter the company name.
 - **Short Name**: Enter a short name for the company.
 - **Upload Company Logo**: Upload the company logo.



You can upload the company logo based on the company setup. The company logo in the application displays based on the image you upload.

- 8. Enter the following details in COMPANY DETAILS region:
 - **Contact Person**: Enter the contact person name from the company.
 - **Email**: Enter the Email ID of the contact person.
 - **Phone Number**: Enter the phone number of the contact person.
 - **Support Email**: Enter the support email ID for the application.
 - **Address1**: Enter the first line address of the company.
 - Address2: Enter the second line address of the company.
 - Address3: Enter the third line address of the company.
 - Message: Enter a message
- 9. Enter the following details in TRANSFER region:
 - **Days Image Clear:** Displays the number of days after when the image can be cleared from the tab.
 - **Days Transaction data**: Displays the number of days after when the transaction can be cleared from the tab.
 - Days Clear DataBase: Displays the number of days after when the database can be cleared from the tab.
 - **Gps Capture Frequency**: Displays the number of frequency for the GRS.
- 10. Enter the following details in MANDATORY region:
 - Check in Image: Select Yes, if you want to make the check in as Mandatory.





- **Repeated Check in Image**: Select Yes, if you want to make the repeat check in as Mandatory.
- 11. Click SAVE. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.

Save		x
Are you sure you want to Save?		
	YES	NO

Figure 4: Confirmation to Save the Product details

- 12. Click **YES** to save the product details.
 - If you want to exit without saving the details, click CANCEL. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.

Cancel		×
Are you sure you want to Cancel?		
	YES	NO

Figure 5: Confirmation to cancel the product update

Click **YES** to cancel the update

7.1.2. Manage User Setup

In this section, you can understand how to manage the user setup. You can create a user and assign user privileges to the user to access the application.

The following are the section explained in details:

- "Create User" on page 63
- "View User List" on page 66
- "Edit User Details" on page 67

7.1.2.1. Create User

In this section, you can understand how to create user to perform the task in WebMerchandizer application. Before creating a user, you need to know what rights you can give the user to use the application.





To create the user, do the following:

1. Login to WebMerchandizer application. The Welcome screen appears as shown in the image.

≡	WebMerchandizer	() :
	WELCOME ADMIN	

Figure 6: WebMerchandizer_Welcome

2. On the screen, click 👼 🗊 🐨 icon. The menu appears as shown in the image.



Figure 7: WebSALES Menu





3. Click **Settings > User Setup**. The USER SET-UP screen appears as shown in the image.

(I)			WebM	erchandiz	er			
			USE	R SET-UP				
User								
User Name*			Email*	Mobile*		Password*	Confirm Pass	word*
Goerge			george@fmcl.com	9841124532	2			
			Company*					
Status	Role*		Company					
Active ccess Rights	Role* User		Fareast Mercantile		•			
Active	Role* User		Fareast Mercantile		•	Reports		
Active Ac	Role" User Enable	Disable	Fareast Mercantile Transactions Menu Item	Enable	- Disable	Reports Menu Item	Enable	Disable
Active CCCESS Rights Masters Menu Item roducts	Role* User Enable	- Disable	Fareast Mercantile Transactions Menu Item Journey Plan	Enable	- Disable	Reports Menu Item Dashboard	Enable ®	Disable
Active Ac	Role* User Enable ®	Disable	Fareast Mercantile Transactions Menu Item Journey Plan Scheme	Enable ®	- Disable O	Reports Menu Item Deshboard Promotion	Enable ®	Disable O ®
Status Active Active CCCESS Rights Masters Menu Item roducts ustomers vice List	Role* User Enable ® ® ©	Disable O	Fareast Mercantile Transactions Menu Item Journey Plan Scheme Artifacts	Enable ® ®	Disable O	Reports Menu Item Dashboard Promotion Product Sale	Enable ® O ®	Disable © ®
Status Active CCCESS Rights Masters Menu Item roducts vice List ab Setup	Role* User Enable ® @ @	Disable O O O O	Fareast Mercantile Transactions Menu Item Journey Plan Scheme Artifacts Product Stock	Enable ® ® © ®	Disable Disable	Reports Menu Item Dashboard Promotion Product Sale	Enable ® O ®	Disable © ® ©
Status Active Active Active Masters Menu Item Voducts Customers Vice List Jser Setup	Role* User Enable ® ® © ® ® ®	Disable O O O O O O O O O O O O O	Fareast Mercantile Fareast Mercantile Transactions Menu Item Journey Plan Scheme Artifacts Product Stock Share of Shelf	Enable ® © ®	Disable O S O S O O O O O O O O O O O	Reports Menu Item Dashboard Promotion Product Sale	Enable ® © ®	Disable O ®

Figure 8: User Set-Up

- 4. Enter the name of the user in the **User Name** text box.
- 5. Enter the user email ID in the **Email ID** text box.
- 6. Enter the user mobile number in the **Mobile No** text box.
- 7. Enter a password to use for Login to the WebSALES application in the Password text box.
- 8. Re-enter the password to confirm in the **Confirm Password** text box.
- 9. Select the status of the user from the **Status** drop-down list.
- 10. Select the user role in the organization from the **Role** drop-down list.
- 11. The company name auto populates in the **Company** text box.
- 12. You can assign the access rights to the modules in WebSALES application in the **ACCESS RIGHTS** region for the following modules:
 - Masters: You can assign privileges to the user to create or view the masters screen based on the role.
 - Transactions: You can assign privileges to the user to create or view the transaction screen based on the role.
 - **Reports**: You can assign privileges to the user to view the Employee activity screen based on the role.





13. Click SAVE. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.

Save		×
Are you sure you want to Save?		
	YES	NO

Figure 9: Confirmation to Save the Product details

- 14. Click **YES** to save the product details.
 - If you want to exit without saving the details, click CANCEL. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.

Cancel		×
Are you sure you want to Cancel?		
	YES	NO

Figure 10: Confirmation to cancel the product update

Click **YES** to cancel the update

7.1.2.2. View User List

In this section, you can understand how to view the user list.

To view the user list, do the following:





1. On the USER SET-UP screen, click icon. The USER SETUP VIEW screen appears as shown in the image.

=	RIA (SA. LAR - NIQUER	v	<mark>/eb</mark> Mercha	ndizer		S
			USER SETUP	VIEW		
						C
Show 10 • ent	tries					Search:
🖑 Edit	Username	Email	Status	Role	Company	Company Code
8	admin	admin@gmail.com	Active	admin	Fareast Mercantile	FMCL_OU
8	Mothi	mothi@gmail.com	Active	user	Fareast Mercantile	FMCL_OU
8	mothi	mothi@gmail.com	Active	admin	Fareast Mercantile	FMCL_OU
8	rajeswari	raje@gmail.com	Active	user	Fareast Mercantile	FMCL_OU
8	JOHN	john@gmail.com	Active	user		
Showing 1 to 5 of	5 entries					Previous 1 Next
			Cancel			

Figure 11: User Setup

- 2. On the screen, you can view the following:
 - Show 10 entries: Click the drop-down arrow to set the list of user set-up to display on the summary table.
 - Search: Enter the search parameter on the text box to display the search result on the summary table.
 - Edit: Click icon to edit the user setup details.
 - **User Name**: Displays the user name.
 - **Email**: Displays the user Email ID
 - **Role**: Displays the user role.
 - **Status**: Displays the user status.
 - **Company**: Displays the company name.
 - **Company Code**: Displays the company code.
 - Showing 1 to 10 of 327 entries: Displays the number of user get displayed out of total user list.
 - Click to create user.

7.1.2.3. Edit User Details

In this section, you can understand how to edit the user details.





To edit the user details, do the following:

1. On the USER SET-UP screen, click icon. The User Details screen appears as shown in the image.

	metta ita 144 - regara	v	<mark>/eb</mark> Mercha	ndizer		
			USER SETUP	VIEW		
						1
Show 10 • er	ntries					Search:
🖑 Edit	Username	Email	Status	Role	Company	Company Code
8	admin	admin@gmail.com	Active	admin	Fareast Mercantile	FMCL_OU
8	Mothi	mothi@gmail.com	Active	user	Fareast Mercantile	FMCL_OU
8	mothi	mothi@gmail.com	Active	admin	Fareast Mercantile	FMCL_OU
8	rajeswari	raje@gmail.com	Active	user	Fareast Mercantile	FMCL_OU
8	JOHN	john@gmail.com	Active	user		
Showing 1 to 5	of 5 entries					Previous 1 Next
			Cancel			

Figure 12: User Setup

2. Click 📝 icon. The USER SET-UP screen appears as shown in the image.

			USE	ER SET-UP				
Jser								
/ser Name*			Email*	Mobile*		Password*	Confirm Pass	sword*
Goerge			george@fmcl.com	9841124532	2			
tatus	Role*		Company*					
cess Rights	• User		Fareast Mercantile		•			
cess Rights	vUser	•	Fareast Mercantile Transactions		•	Reports		
Active cess Rights Masters Menu Item	• User Enable	Disable	Fareast Mercantile Transactions Menu Item	Enable	v Disable	Reports Menu Item	Enable	Disable
Active cess Rights Masters Menu Item ducts	User User Enable	Disable	Fareast Mercantile Transactions Menu Item Journey Plan	Enable	v Disable	Reports Menu Item Dashboard	Enable	Disable
Active Ac	User User Enable ®	Disable	Fareast Mercantile Transactions Menu Item Journey Plan Scheme	Enable ®	Disable	Reports Menu Item Dashboard Promotion	Enable ®	Disable ©
Active Ac	User Enable Enable Control	Disable O	Fareast Mercantile Transactions Menu Item Journey Plan Scheme Artifacts	Enable ® ®	Uisable	Reports Menu Item Dashboard Promotion Product Sale	Enable ® O ®	Disable O ®
Active Ac	User Enable	Disable O O O O	Fareast Mercantile Transactions Menu Item Journey Plan Scheme Artifacts Product Stock	Enable ® ® © ®	Disable Oisable	Reports Menu Item Dashboard Promotion Product Sale	Enable ® © ®	Disable © ®
Active Ac	User User Enable	Disable O O O O O O O	Fareast Mercantile Transactions Menu Item Journey Plan Scheme Artifacts Product Stock Share of Shelf	Enable * * * *		Reports Menu Item Dashboard Promotion Product Sale	Enable ® ©	Disable © ®

Figure 13: User Set-Up




3. Modify the fields you want.



4. Click SAVE. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.



Figure 14: Confirmation to Save

- 5. Click **YES** to save the product details.
 - If you want to exit without saving the details, click CANCEL. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.

Cancel		×
Are you sure you want to Cancel?		
	YES	NO

Figure 15: Confirmation to cancel

Click **YES** to cancel the update

7.1.3. Manage Tab Setup

In this section, you can understand how to manage the tab setup for the Merchandizer.

The following sections are explained in detail:

7.1.3.1. Create Tab to Merchandizer

In this section, you can understand how to assign the tab to the Merchandizer.

To assign tab, do the following:





1. Login to WebMerchandizer application. The Welcome screen appears as shown in the image.

WebMerchandizer	
WELCOME ADMIN	

Figure 16: WebMerchandizerWelcome

2. On the screen, click 🖲 🗑 📷 icon. The menu appears as shown in the image.



Figure 17: WebSALES Menu





3. Click **SETTINGS > Tab Setup**. The TAB SET-UP screen appears as shown in the image.

0										
					TABS	SET-UP				
Merchandizer Detail	5									
Name*			0	ode		Mobile*		Email*		
				MER009						
Designation		Repo	orting To			Company*				
						Fareast Mercantile	*			
						Fareast Mercantile	•			
TAB Details					Tab Login I	Fareast Mercantile	v User Rights			
TAB Details	IMEI Numb	er S	SIM Number*		Tab Login I Tab User Na	Fareast Mercantile Details ame*	v User Rights Menu	Item	Enable	Disable
TAB Details	IMEI Numb	er S	SIM Number*		Tab Login I Tab User Na	Fareast Mercantile	User Rights Menu Share of Shelf	Item	Enable	Disable
TAB Details Code TAB009 Vilocation Date	IMEI Numb	er S Tab Sequence	SIM Number* Prefix		Tab Login I Tab User Na Tab Passwo	Fareast Mercantile	User Rights Menu Share of Shelf RSP	İtem	Enable O	Disable ®
TAB Details Code TAB009 Nlocation Date 08-11-2019	IMEI Numbe	er S Tab Sequence A001	SIM Number* Prefix		Tab Login I Tab User Ni Tab Passwo	Fareast Mercantile	User Rights Menu Share of Shelf RSP Promotions	ltem	Enable O O	Disable *
TAB Details Code TAB009 Allocation Date 08-11-2019 Download to Tab	IMEI Numbe	er S Tab Sequence A001 Status*	SIM Number* Prefix		Tab Login I Tab User Ni Tab Passwo Tab Confirm	Fareast Mercantile	User Rights User Rights Menu Share of Shelf RSP Promotions Product Stock	ltem	Enable O O O	Disable ® ® ®

Figure 18: Tab Set-Up

- 4. Enter the name in the **Name** text box.
- 5. System auto populates the code in the **Code** text box.
- 6. Enter the mobile number in the **Mobile** text box.
- 7. Enter the Email ID in the **Email** text box.
- 8. Enter the designation in the **Designation** text box.
- 9. Enter the name of the person to whom the merchandizer has to report in the **Reporting To** text box.
- 10. System auto populates the company name in the **Company** drop-down list.
- 11. Enter the following information in the Tab Details region:
 - **Code**: System auto-populates the code.
 - **IMIE Number**: Enter the tab IMIE number.
 - **SIM Number**: Enter the SIM number used in the tab.
 - Allocation Date: System auto-populates the current date.
 - **Tab Sequence Prefix**: System auto-populates the tab sequence number.
 - **Download to Tab**: Select yes if you want the user to download the master data in the tab.





- **Status**: Select the status for the tab from the drop-down list.
- 12. Enter the following details in the Tab Login Details region:
 - **Tab user Name**: Enter a user name for the tab.
 - **Tab Password**: Enter a password for the tab.
 - **Tab Confirm Password**: Enter the password again to confirm.
- 13. Enable the radio button corresponding to the module to which you want to assign right to the user in the User Right region.
- 14. Click SAVE. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.

Save		×
Are you sure you want to Save?		
	YES	NO

Figure 19: Confirmation to Save

- 15. Click **YES** to save the product details.
 - If you want to exit without saving the details, click CANCEL. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.



Figure 20: Confirmation to cancel

Click **YES** to cancel the update

7.1.3.2. View Tab Details

In this section, you can understand how to view the tab details.

To view the tab details, do the following:



Manage Settings



1. On the TAB SET-UP screen, click iii icon. The TAB DETAILS screen appears as shown in the image.

= 🗑	Aran Arada is M. Apra	WebMerchandizer						: 🚯	
	La TAB SETUP VIEW								
Show 10	 entries 							Search:	
Edit	Company	Tab Code	Merchant Name	Merchant Code	Mobile	Email	Status	IMEI Number	SIM Number
8	FMCL_OU	TAB001	MOTHILAL KESAVAN	MER001	9566252882	rajeswari.s@kaladi.in	Active	351507112625487	
ø	FMCL_OU	TAB006	JOHN	MER006	0987654321	john@gmail.com	Active	12345	
ø	FMCL_OU	TAB007	Joseph	MER007	9444028300	sharmila.s@kaladi.in	Active	863854032606267	8765432
8	FMCL_OU	TAB008	MOTHILAL	MER008	9566252882	mothilal.kesavan@kaladi.in	Active	351507112625487	
Showing 1	to 4 of 4 entries							Previo	us 1 Next
					Cancel				

Figure 21: Tab Set-Up Details

- 2. On the screen, you can view the following:
 - Show 10 entries: Click the drop-down arrow to set the list of tab to display on the summary table.
 - Search: : Enter the search parameter on the text box to display the search ×. result on the summary table.
 - Edit: Click 📝 icon to edit the Tab details.
 - **Company**: Displays the company name.
 - Tab Code: Displays the unique identification number for the tab.
 - Merchandizer Name: Displays the name of the BDE.
 - Merchandizer Code: Displays the unique identification number for the BDE.
 - Mobile: Displays the mobile number.
 - **Email**: Displays the email ID.
 - **Status**: Displays the tab status.
 - **IMEI Number**: Displays the IMEI number of the tab.
 - **SIM Number**: Displays the SIM number used in the tab.
 - Showing 1 to 10 of 327 entries: Displays the number of tab get displayed out of total tab list.
 - Click to update tab set-up.





7.1.3.3. Edit Tab Details

In this section, you can understand how to edit the tab details.

To edit the tab details, do the following:

1. On the TAB SET-UP screen, click icon. The TAB DETAILS screen appears as shown in the image.

= 🗑	Namadi Mamadia (n. 138 - Mijaria	WebMerchandizer							
	TAB SETUP VIEW								
									e 199
Show 10	 entries 							Search:	
Edit	Company	Tab Code	Merchant Name	Merchant Code	Mobile	Email	Status	IMEI Number	SIM Number
8	FMCL_OU	TAB001	MOTHILAL KESAVAN	MER001	9566252882	rajeswari.s@kaladi.in	Active	351507112625487	
C.	FMCL_OU	TAB006	JOHN	MER006	0987654321	john@gmail.com	Active	12345	
8	FMCL_OU	TAB007	Joseph	MER007	9444028300	sharmila.s@kaladi.in	Active	863854032606267	8765432
œ	FMCL_OU	TAB008	MOTHILAL	MER008	9566252882	mothilal.kesavan@kaladi.in	Active	351507112625487	
Showing 1	to 4 of 4 entries							Previo	us 1 Next
						_			
					Cancel				

Figure 22: Tab Set-Up Details

2. Click 📝 icon. The TAB SET-UP screen appears as shown in the image.

				TABS	SET-UP			
Merchandizer Details								
lame*			Code		Mobile*	Email*		
			MER009					
esignation		Reporting To			Company*			
					Fareast Mercantile	*		
AB Details				Tab Login I	Details	User Rights		
AB Details	IMEI Number	SIM Numbe	ir*	Tab Login I	Details ame*	User Rights Menu Item	Enable	Disable
TAB Details ode TAB009	IMEI Number	SIM Numbe	er*	Tab Login Tab User Na	Details ame*	User Rights Menu Item Share of Shelf	Enable	Disable
TAB Details ode TAB009 Ilocation Date	IMEI Number	SiM Numbr	er*	Tab Login Tab User Na Tab Passwo	Details ame* vrd*	User Rights Menu Item Share of Shelf RSP	Enable O	Disable ®
TAB Details ode TAB009 Ilocation Date 08-11-2019	IMEI Number	SIM Numbr Tab Sequence Prefix A001	er*	Tab Login I Tab User N Tab Passwo	Details ame* ard*	User Rights Menu Item Share of Shelf RSP Promotions	Enable O O	Disable ® ®
TAB Details ode TAB009 Illocation Date 08-11-2019 ownload to Tab	IMEI Number	SIM Number Tab Sequence Prefix A001 Status*	87 [*]	Tab Login I Tab User N Tab Passwo	Details ame* ord* n Password*	User Rights Menu Item Share of Shelf RSP Promotions Product Stock	Enable O O O	Disable ® ® ®

Figure 23: Tab Set-Up





- 3. Modify the editable field if you want.
- 4. Click **SAVE**. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.

Save		×
Are you sure you want to Save?		
	YES	NO

Figure 24: Confirmation to Save

- 5. Click **YES** to save the product details.
 - If you want to exit without saving the details, click CANCEL. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.

Cancel		×
Are you sure you want to Cancel?		
	YES	NO

Figure 25: Confirmation to cancel

Click **YES** to cancel the update

7.1.4. Send Mail

In this section, you can understand how to send a mail through WebMerchandizer. You can view all the merchandizer name who are all mapped with the customers. The system sends the mail with URL and the login credentials.

To send mail, do the following:





1. Login to WebMerchandizer application. The Welcome screen appears as shown in the image.

WebMerchandizer	() :
WELCOME ADMIN	

Figure 26: WebMerchandizer Welcome

2. On the screen, click 👼 🗊 🔤 icon. The menu appears as shown in the image.



Figure 27: WebMerchandizer Menu

3. Click **SendMail**. The SENDMAIL screen appears as shown in the image.

≡	Transfer for south is Last integers	WebMerchandizer	() i
	Þ	SEND MAIL	
	MOTHILAL KESAVAN	rajeswari.s@kaladi.in Send Mail Cancel	

Figure 28: Send Mail

- 4. Select the Merchandizer name from the drop-down list.
- 5. System auto-populates the e-mail ID of the merchandizer.





6. Click **SendMail** to send the mail to the registered mail ID with the URL and the credentials.



If you do not map the customer to the merchandizer, you cannot send a mail to the merchandizer to install the mMerchandizer application.

If you want to exit the screen, click **Cancel**.





8.1. Logout of WebMerchandizer

In this section, you can understand how to log out of WebMerchandizer application.

To log out of WebMerchandizer, do the following:

1. Login to WebMerchandizer application. The Welcome screen appears as shown in the image.



Figure 1: WebMerchandizer Welcome

2. Click *i* icon on the top right corner of the screen. The menu appears as shown in the image



Figure 2: Logout

3. Click **Logout** to exit the application.





9.1. Update Profile Photo

In this section, you can understand how to update the profile photo.

To update the profile photo, do the following:

1. Login to WebMerchandizer application. The Welcome screen appears as shown in the image.



Figure 1: WebMerchandizer Welcome

2. Click *i* icon on the top right corner of the screen. The menu appears as shown in the image



Figure 2: Logout





3. Click **Update Profile Picture**. The Profile Settings screen appears as shown in the image.

	WebMerchandizer		•
PROFILE SETTINGS			
	Choose file SAVE	Browse	

Figure 3: Profile Settings

- 4. Browse and select the photo to update the profile picture.
- 5. Click **SAVE** to save the changes.





10.1. Change Password

In this section, you can understand how to change the password.

To change the password, do the following:

1. Login to WebMerchandizer application. The Welcome screen appears as shown in the image.



Figure 1: WebMerchandizer Welcome

2. Click *i* icon on the top right corner of the screen. The menu appears as shown in the image



Figure 2: Logout





3. Click Change Password. The CHANGE PASSWORD screen appears as shown in the image.

f Nanger Marine Marine and San Angelan Nanger Marine Marine and Angelan	WebMerchandizer	•
admin		
	SAVE CANCEL	

Figure 3: Change Password

- 4. System auto populates the old user name and password.
- 5. Enter the new password and re-enter the password to confirm.
- 6. Click **SAVE**. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.

Save		×
Are you sure you want to Save?		
	YES	NO

Figure 4: Confirmation to Save

- 7. Click **YES** to save the product details.
 - If you want to exit without saving the details, click CANCEL. A confirmation message appears as shown in the image.

Cancel		×
Are you sure you want to Cancel?		
	YES	NO

Figure 5: Confirmation to cancel

Click **YES** to cancel the update.





11.1. Admin Rights

In this section, you can understand how to assign the access rights to the merchandizer.

To assign right to merchandizer, do the following:

- 1. Login to the WebMerchandizer.
- 2. Perform Tab setup.
 - Create merchandizer for the tab
 - Set user name and password for the Merchandizer
- 3. Map the customer for the merchandizer.
- 4. Send mail with the URL and the login credentials to the merchandizer.



Only if the customer is mapped for the merchandizer, you can send mail.

